Minutes from SHAC Meeting—2/6/2017

The Motley County SHAC committee met for a regular meeting Feb. 6,
2017. Those present were Rosalee Davis, Teresa Woolsey, Lauren Drum,
Minnie Collett, Jessica Dunham, Lindsey Aldrich, Chuck Harrison, William
Cochran and Judy Cooper. Mrs. Cooper welcomed the members.

Old business that was discussed was the possibility of having a “Motley
Miler” race again this year. Discussion centered on someone being in
charge of running off the event. This was tabled until we investigate
possible people to help with this. Mrs. Cooper gave a report on the staff
“Biggest Loser” contest that will be over in less than two weeks. We have
14 staff members participating.

The next item of business was the presentation of the new wellness plan.
Supt. Cochran presented the new plan to the committee to look over and
ask questions about. One item was added to include teaching a nutrition
lesson during each of the Elem. classes Science Lab time. After going
over the plan, Minnie Collett moved to approve the plan with the new
addition. Motion was seconded by Rosalee Davis. All members were in
favor. The plan will now go to the School Board as a recommendation, and
if approved will become policy.

Under new business the “Shattered Dreams” program and the “Sean
Speaks” program were both discussed as a way to educate our students.

Next meeting date was set for March 27, 2017

Lindsey Aldrich moved to adjourn, Teresa Woolsey seconded, all in favor.



